Hey Shane:





I've been meaning to talk to you about a little project I'm starting soon after I write about Retrocade. Because you're such a self-starter :), not to mention the fact that you're so "up" on emu news, I'd like you to at least know about it -- and perhaps get involved somehow.





Essentially, this is an e-mail newsletter for videogamers. I will monitor good (best?) fan- and commercial-based video game sites for content updates, read the new content, and then summarize it all in the newsletter. 





What it'll do is help fans keep up with all the stuff that pops up on the sites without having to visit each one every day. If they want to find out more about something, they click on the link. Plus, the newsletter will expose to readers sites that may not be on their radar -- Insert Coin, for instance. 





The sites themselves get a venue to announce the new stuff coming to their sites. As long as it's something that's not regurgitated over and over on every other site -- and as long as its related to video games (even import-toys licensed from video games) -- I'll likely publish it. 





So, I wanted to tell you about it. I hoped you would like to get involved in some way -- perhaps as someone who can forward me Emu news, though I will be monitoring other sites. Still, I consider your radio show a "news" organization and would like to talk about "what's new" on your show.





Whaddya think?





Cheers,





Hi.





I hoped you could tell me a bit about Otaku World. Specifically, I'm wondering if you guys update it often, especially the games section. And I noticed that the site mentions you have game "news," but I don't see any. I know I've missed it. Can you tell me where?





Here's why I'm asking:





In the next few months, I am launching a service for videogamers -- an e-newsletter. I will monitor good (best?) fan- and commercial-based video game sites for content updates. The newsletter will then publish to subscribers the latest happenings on each site. (I expect the newsletter will be daily -- perhaps bi-daily (if there is such a word) at first.)





It'll help fans keep up with all the stuff that pops up on the sites without having to visit each one every day. It'll also keep them up on sites they've not heard about -- which are usually ones that get the best scoops, fans being what they are. 





For the sites, it gives them a venue to announce the new stuff coming to their sites. (Big features are more interesting that little ones.) As long as it relates to video games, I'll likely publish it. (Even import-toys made from video games.) 





I mention all this because I think I'd like Otaku World to participate, to be one of the sites frequently mentioned and talked about.





Anyway, that's my plan. And I was hoping you could answer those questions about your site. 





Cheers,


